Parks and Recreation Committee Meeting, June 12, 2025, Barnes T own Office

Meeting called to order at 9:30 by vice-chairman, Mark Sutton. Quorum was established with members present: Dawn Piburn, Terry Kolberg, Kay Erdahl, Mark Sutton, Barb King.  Public notice was posted 06/11/2025. 
A motion to approve the agenda was made by Kay/seconded by Dawn.  Passed.
A motion was made to approve the minutes from last meeting.   One correction was noted by Kay.  Then proceeded to motion by Kay, seconded by Mark.  Passed.
Snowshoe trail- clearing was completed by county and now Blair has gone over the trail with the drag 3 times. All the trails are cleared of any fallen trees. A signage sub -committee of Mark, Dawn, and Blair will now begin working on the new maps and signs for all the trails 
The Grant we received one year ago needs to have all volunteers’ hours submitted.
Logging is being done off of Moore Rd, close to trail, but will not have an impact. 
Garage at TLP- Dave Scully and Dave Johnson are hoping to get forms in and pour concrete slab soon. Blair will order the products from Menards.
The pickleball court has some cracks that are not impacting ball bounce at this time. Kay talked with Nat from Lee’s Surfacing that did the installation of our court. His advice is-if cracks are more than ½ wide that filling could be done with the correct acrylic material.  Can be obtained from him and color matched.  Usual life of the court surface can be from 5-8 years before resurfacing is needed. 
Playground equipment-   Hoping to receive some money from proceeds and donations from Taste of Barnes this Saturday.
Present members of the committee will continue to look for a new committee member to replace Marc. 
Tom was not present to discuss the swim raft and buoy at Tomahawk Lake.
Nest meeting date is July 10th and Blair will be presiding!! 
A motion to adjourn was made by Terry/ seconded by Barb. Adjourn 10:10



Submitted by Terry Kolberg
